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Chair Luke, Vice Chair Nishimoto, and Members of the House Committee on Finance: 
 
I am Major General Arthur J. Logan, State Adjutant General and the Director of the Hawaii 
Emergency Management Agency.  I am testifying in support of the intent of House Bill 2741 
HD1. 
 
Returning veterans and their families face many challenges as their transition back to civilian or 
home station life.  The programs described in this measure can only assist in their transition. 
 
Thank you for allowing me to testify in support of the intent of House Bill 2741 HD1. 
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Good morning Chair Luke, Vice-Chair Nishimoto, and members of the Committee: 
 
I’m Ron Han, Director of the Hawaii State Office of Veterans Services.  I appreciate this 
opportunity to provide testimony in support of House Bill 2741 HD1 as long as its 
implementation does not impact or replace the priorities set forth in the Executive 
Budget. 
 

This bill requests that an appropriation of funds be used to fund the state foundation on 
culture and the arts in the military program.  Expanding this program will offer additional 
resources to returning veterans and their families as they transition back to civilian life.   
 
Thank you for this opportunity to offer my comments. 
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Aloha Madame Chair Luke, Vice-Chair Nishimoto, and members of the Finance Committee. Please 

accept my sincere apologies Madame Chair Luke for the initial submission addressing WAM Madame 

Chair Tokuda and am submitting this revision to provide a most sincere apology.  

 I appreciate this opportunity to as a citizen of Hawai‘i and a veteran of our Nations Armed Services 

provide testimony in support of House Bill 2741. 

I have been fortunate to witness first hand as well and spoken with fellow veterans who have benefited 

very positively from self-expression through art assisting their ability to cope with military related PTSD. 

Although my understanding is limited to the benefits of art work such as drawings, painting and 

photography do believe performing arts could for some provide similar benefits as well.  

Mahalo for the opportunity to provide this testimony.  
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Aloha Madame Chair Luke, Vice-Chairman Nishimoto, and members of the Finance Committee. I 

appreciate this opportunity to provide testimony in support of House Bill 1807. 

This bill provides support for our Hawai‘i National Guard Members and Reservists who are serving as 

both State Employees as well as National Guard Members or Reservists increased capability to fulfill 

their annual commitments with the uniformed service entity they are committed to, in service to our 

State’s and Nation’s emergency response capability and defense.  

Mahalo again for this opportunity to provide support for HB 1807. 
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